
Washington High School PPA 

Meeting Minutes 
May 11, 2010 

 
President Lisa Thirnbeck called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm, at her home and welcomed 
everyone.  Eleven members were in attendance.  
 
Executive Committee Reports 
Secretary- The April 1, 2010 minutes were approved. 
Treasurer- Danielle Rings reported $93,000 in the PPA checking account.  The net for MoShow 
was $33,000.   The operating account balance for fall 2010 is approximately $5,000.00.  There 
are additional MoShow expenses pending. 
 
Administration Report 
Dr. Plagman reported that Saturday was a great day for the music department.  Nine 
Washington High School groups received #1 ratings.  Washington High School was one of four 
schools to receive #1 ratings in six categories.  Dr. Plagman stated,” in music we are the state 
champions,  thanks to the talent of the students and our great directors”. 
He reported the band uniform/choir robe campaign has concluded.   See the following report 
presented by Dr. Plagman.  $7, 529.05 is needed for the band uniforms/choir robes.  PPA has 
$4,858.83 earmarked for the fund, leaving a balance of $2,724.22.  Lisa Thirnbeck moved that 
PPA commit the $2,724.22 balance.  Second/Passed 
 
Molly Williams moved PPA disperse $80,000.00 to Washington High school for the 2009/2010 
school year expenses per Dr. Plagman’s written request (attached).  Second/Passed 
 
Program 
Director’s Report -Matthew Armstrong reported on the success of the Washington High School 
Jazz Program.  Slice of Jazz won first place in the state jazz competition under his direction and 
his assistant Shelly Armstrong.    
 
Committee Reports 
FrankfurterFest-Molly Williams reported that $960.00 has been donated by Washington High 
School parents for the purchase of food.  Molly will send one more email requesting cash 
donations to cover expenses.  She will be soliciting donations for desserts, cakes, pies and 
bars.  FrankfurterFest is May 20th. 
 
 Old Business  
There was again a discussion regarding performing arts fees.  The question remains why the 
annual band fee for band members is $75.00 and the fees for students in show choir range from 
$300.00 - $475.00 depending on if the student is in Vivace, Celebration or Momentum? 
 
 
The Patrons of the Performing Arts officers for 2010-2011 are: 
President- Karen Matthews 
Treasurer- Danielle & Randy Rings 
Secretary- Diana & Bill Neppl 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:30 pm. 
Diana Neppl, Secretary 
 


